



STRIDERS COMMITTEE MINUTES – Wednesday 20th July 2016

Attendees: Robin Jamieson, Mick Turner, Tony Flowers, Beatrice Schaer, Krzystof Klidzia, Steph Upton,

Apologies: Ivanka Brown, Hannah Musk

Chairman's Report

Ruth Perks (Pearson) has offered to take on the Treasurer role, waiting to confirm details.

Sandilands

No further progress on the proposed change of structure.

The idea of a Sandilands sports day was quite well received by Sandilands committee.

May was suggested as the date - the beginning of the season, so on hold for the time being.

Roger has asked that clubs take responsibility for keeping an eye on specific areas of the club and to report any problems.

Striders are responsible for the men's changing rooms and the car park, this is to be publicised to the rest of the club at some point.

Croydon Half

We fixed on 2nd April, a week before the Brighton Half. Race Director will be Robin.

Robin suggested we advertise for someone to take on the membership role but shared with Robin for the next year. The England athletic system was discussed. The charge works out approx. £1 a head. It can cope with different types of membership, but more information is required before we go ahead. If we used this system it would hold all the data on one system without the need for extra spreadsheets.

Changing the membership year from October to January was discussed to be in line with the EA payments. This is something we need to agree on and possibly put on the Agenda for the AGM in September.

It was agreed that Robin would purchase a new Gazebo as the old one was ruined at the RFL.

As Friday runs are so undersubscribed it was agreed that these would cease formally, but people could still arrange to meet up and run. An email will be sent informing members and Robin will remove details from the website.

Robin mentioned that possibly next year he may think about stepping down as Chairman. As Robin also takes on a lot of other roles he will give a brief summary of all the jobs. It was suggested we advertise them at the AGM to try and get a few more helpers (who are not necessarily committee members) to try and spread the work load.

Membership

First Claim	298 (19 life)
Second	15
Under 18	10
Helpers	10 (On the list but no subs)

Kit Report

Mick reported that a stock take was required and that he would do one soon.

Treasurer's Report

We have £6373 in the bank but £3010 committed for:-

£120 to Sandilands June Yoga rent
£965 to Sandilands from CHM for the patio
£250 to Tennis from CHM for marshalling
£1000 to Garwood from CHM
£675 for swimming

So real balance is £3365

Socials

We are still waiting for information from Boulevard and Little Bay for a Xmas party on Sat 26th November. Information has been received from the Croydon Park Hotel.

Sunday runs and other events

Possibly arrange an orienteering event in October with Andy Elliott.
Krzysztof and Mick to look at other relay events.

Triathlon

Beatrice will advertise the next tri event in August.

AOB

Next committee meeting

TBC

Action points:

1	Quiz Night – October date	Open	Mick	
2	Social Sec Meeting	Open	Hannah	
3	Organise Triathlon Talk	Open	Beatrice	Done
4	Purchase flags/Tent	Open	Krzysztof	Done
5	Email re charity suggestion	Open	Robin	Done
6	Place Kit order	Open	Steph	Done
7	Check Switchback date	Open	Mick	Done
8	Spreadsheet for CHM	Open	Robin	Done

9	First Aid Email for participants	Open	Robin	Done
10	Publicise handicap dates	Open	Mick	Done
11	Christmas party venues	Open	Steph	
12	Mick to advertise Beckenham Relays	Open	Mick	Done
13	Purchase Gazebo	Open	Robin	
14	Get more info on EA system	Open	Robin	
15	Advertise Tri Event	Open	Beatrice	
16	Email members about Friday runs	Open	Tony	
17	Stock Check	Open	Mick	